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RESPONSE

Tne FSAR states that the purpose of the chlorine analyzer is to monitor and
protect the Control Room cperators from a Control Room atmosphere of 15 ppm
chlorine. The limit is based on thc time the detectable 1imit at the outside
duct and the toxicity limit inside the Control Room are reached following a
chlorine accident near thes Vermont Yankee plant,

An FSAR setpoint of & ppm was selected with a subseguent Technical
Specification 11mit of < & ppm. However, from the engineering analysis of a
chlorine accident, a theoretical limit of 13.5 ppm would have been acceptable.
Considering the limitations of the instrument, accuracy and response time, a 9
ppm limit was the absolute upper value for the monitor. This yielded a 4 ppm
margin from the design limit to the monitor setpoint. Therefore, since the
current procedural alarm setpoint was 2 ppm over the FSAR/Technical Specification
limit, the effect was not significant., Consequently, if a chlorine accident had
occurred, the Control Room operators would not have been affected. Thus, the
health and safety of the public was not endangered.

REASON FOR VIOLATION

The root cause of the event is that the Vermont Yankee tracking programs did
not ensure that station procedure reviews were completed prior to incorporating
an approved Technical Specification amendment. As a result, the calibration
procedure did not specify the correct value for the chlorine analysis setpoint
in the Toxic Gas Monitoring System. Licensee Event Report (LER) 87-03,
detailing the occurrence, was submitted to the NRC on August 2, 1987,

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS

The following actions have been completed and the Toxic Gas Monitoring
System for chlorine is row in full compliance with the Technical
Specifications.

b A The Toxic Gas Monitor calibration procedure has been revised to reflect the
alarm/initiating setpoint for the chlorine analyzer to 3.75 + 0.26 ppm,
This revision accounts for instrument tolerances and drift in order to
satisfy the Technical Specification requirements.

2, The existing in-house tracking program/procedure was changed in May 1987
(i.e., before this event occurred) as a result of an in-house Quality
Assurance audit finding. The audit identified that no apparent administra-
tive process or controls were in place to assure the timeliness or tracking
of procedure reviews as a result of Technical Specification amendmernts.
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Upon receipt of an approved license amendment from the NKC, Vermont Yankee
will administratively establish a date the amendment is to become effective,
allowing time for procedure reviews and revisions to be approved.

Procedure reviews will also be tracked by the in-house tracking program.

TERM CORRECTIVE ACTION

The station Procedure Writers Guide will be revised by November 1, 1987 to
incorporate a specific review of the applicable setpoints. This review will
assure that new/revised setpoints are established and will consider expected
instrument drif: and tolerances to assure that Technical Specification require-
ments are met.

In summary, we believe that the corrective measures taken address this con
cern We trust the information provided is acceptable, however, shoulid you have
further questions or desire additional information, please contact us.

Very truly yours,

VERMONT YANKEE WUCLEAR POWER CORPORATION

é(/&“._ /ﬂZ«f}‘W
warren F Mu! phy (]
Vice President nnva

Manager of Operat
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